

প্রশ্নপত্র ও ব্যাখ্যাসহ সমাধান

Saifur Rahman Khan

01613 43 20 03 (SMS-এর জন্য)

Managing Director, S@ifur's. Ex-lecturer,

IBA,

University of Dhaka.

B.Sc. Engg.(EEE, BUET); MBA,

International University of Japan.

Monbusho Scholar.

Top Scorer (740 > 99%) in **GMAT**

Md. Mujibur Rahman

(BAU, Mymensingh) Head of R & D Department

Md. Haseeb Kabir

MA (English), MA (ELT) BRAC Univ.
Content Developer & Writer

Md. Rajjob Hossain

BA (Hons.) English, DU & MA (English), DU; MBA Senior Writer & Research Associate

38th BCS Written 2018

Subject Code: 003

Time: 4 Hours Full Marks: 200

PART-A

Read the following passage and answer questions 1 to 7.

Fifty years ago, before the poor had become class conscious, there were several subjects, such as economics and imperial affairs, of which they were comparatively ignorant. In regard to these subjects, they were prepared to accept the opinion of those who had studied them all their lives. Today, owing to the distrust created by class propaganda, we can count on no such acquiescence. An uneducated or untravelled person is unlikely today to give credence to the advice or information provided by somebody whom he assumes to belong to the capitalist class. He has been taught that the aim of the Conservative Party and its sponsors is to delude the noble worker and to tell him lies. Thus, the assertions of those who are really informed on a difficult subject are met by derisive laughter, whereas the catchwords and headline stuff doled out by the party propagandists are taken to be incontestable truth and wisdom. This, since the days of Thersites, has been the familiar device of demagogues. It is easier to laugh than to understand, easier to fester with suspicion of others than to glow with confidence. The proletariat always prefer the easier path, especially when they are assured that it is a <u>praiseworthy</u> path leading directly to their own interests.

Ages of acquiescence are always, so we are assured, followed by ages of denial; for several centuries mankind will accept the established order and continue to live, generation by generation, according to the old unquestioned pattern; then suddenly some ferment is introduced which sets the whole community bubbling and the <u>crust</u> is destroyed. During these periods of negation it is customary for those who direct the revolution to teach the people to deny and to distrust even the best and trusted things that they are taught in the past; it is not only that they must deride the ancient formulas, it is also that they must suspect the very worst motives of any of those who seek even to explain them. Today we have on each side of the great divide examples of both systems. To the East, we have an area of apparent acquiescence, in which many millions of men and women, who cannot all be stupid, accept as truth

statements and ideas that to rational beings are <u>palpably</u> false. To the West, we have many millions of men and women, most of whom are intelligent and sentient, who refuse to accept as truth statements and ideas that really can withstand the most searching examination. This contrast between the gullible and the incredulous is an interesting, and to my mind, encouraging thing to observe. It suggests that those who believe everything that they are told are condemned to a mental <u>stagnation</u> that can only end in decay, whereas those who refuse to believe anything, even when told by reputable authorities, are doubtless being extremely silly, but are also very much alive. Those are the sort of people whom it is worthwhile trying to educate. But by what means are we to inculcate the habit of responsible thinking? Only, I suggest, by <u>wily</u> tact.

1. Answer the following questions in your own words. Do not copy any sentences from the passage above. $3 \times 10 = 30$

- (a) Suggest a reason for the incredulity of the uneducated about scholarly opinions and assertions which they were content to believe in the past.
- (b) Why does an uneducated or untravelled person tend to disbelieve a well-informed man these days?
- (c) What has been the familiar device of demagogues?
- (d) Why do the proletariat prefer the easier path?
- (e) What are ages of acquiescence and ages of denial?
- (f) What are the characteristics of the ages of denial?
- (g) Why does the author think that the people of the East belong to an area of acquiescence?
- (h) Why does the author think that the people of the West belong to the area of denial?
- (i) What end does the author visualize for the gullible?
- (j) Suggest a suitable title for the passage.

2. Write the meanings of the following words in English using contextual clues (The words are underlined in the passage): $1 \times 5 = 5$

- (a) praiseworthy
- (b) crust
- (c) palpably
- (d) stagnation
- (e) wily

3. Fill in the empty cells with appropriate words according to their parts of speech: $1 \times 5 = 5$

Noun	Verb	Adjective
acquiescence	(a)	×
(b)	assume	×
assertion	(c)	X
confidence	×	(d)
(e)	believe	×

4. Give the synonyms for the following words and make sentences with the synonyms: $1 \times 6 = 6$

- (a) delude
- (b) incontestable
- (c) denial
- (d) deride
- (e) sentient
- (f) gullible

_	l	Ì	p	S

ব্যাখ্যাটা না পড়ে প্রথমে তোমার

নিজের English-এর

দৌড় যাচাই করো

এই প্রশ্নটা solve-এর মাধ্যমে।

5. Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences without changing the meaning it conveys: $1 \times 4 = 4$

"To the West, we have many millions of men and women, most of whom are intelligent and sentient, who refuse to accept as truth statements and ideas that really can withstand the most searching examination."

- 6. Make sentences of your own with each of the following words and phrases (Copying of any sentence from the passage above must be avoided): $1 \times 10 = 10$
 - (a) propaganda
- (b) give credence to
- (c) derisive
- (d) demagogue

- (e) fester with
- (f) glow with
- (g) ferment
- (h) customary

- (i) apparent
- (j) withstand
- 7. Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words).

20

8. Write a letter to the editor of an English Daily on the growing importance of rational thinking in our social and national life.

PART-B

09. Write an essay in about 1000 words on any one of the following topics: 50

- (a) The Rohingyas: Victims of Genocide
- (b) Blue Economy in Bangladesh: Prospects and Challenges
- (c) Impact of Social Media on Young Generation

10. Translate the following text into Bangla:

25

The burgeoning bustle of life is identified as one of the main reasons for waning reading habit. Life has been so busy that people can hardly manage time for reading. The pressure of livelihood has mounted tremendously, thrusting people in earning bread, in all desperation. A money-centric corporate culture is sweeping life away, making people crazy for pomp and prosperity in the form of land, flat, car and other amenities. Reading is a secondary concern or no concern at all. There is no time for reading in fact. Even they cannot find time for reading newspaper. They just skim through the headlines. They can hardly read anything with profound concentration due to time constraint. They are always in a hurry to finish their assignments in vocation. It is really a hard time, witnessing a famine of reading, Proliferation of information technology has also contributed to the change in reading habit. But we must bear in mind that reading habit is the mark of civility of a nation. Reading books and other materials of learning makes individuals enlightened, elevating their level of intelligence.

11. Translate the following text into English:

25

সংস্কৃতি হলো জীবনের ও পরিবেশের উৎকর্ষসাধনের ও উন্নতিবিধানের এবং ইচ্ছানুযায়ী ইতিহাসের গতি নির্ধারণের চিন্তা ও চেষ্টা। জীবন ও পরিবেশ অবিচ্ছেদ্য সম্পর্কে যুক্ত। জীবন পরিবেশ থেকেই উদ্ভুত এবং পরিবেশের সঙ্গে সংলগ্ন ও পরিবেশের উপর নির্ভরশীল। এ দুইয়ের একটির উন্নতি অন্যটির উন্নতির উপর নির্ভরশীল। উন্নতি আপনিতেই ঘটে না, সাধন করতে হয়। উন্নতির প্রক্রিয়ায় মানুষই কর্তা। একমাত্র মানুষেরই সংস্কৃতি আছে, অন্য প্রাণীর নেই। মানুষ সেই জৈবিক সামর্থের অধিকারী যার বলে সে ব্যক্তিগত ও যৌথ প্রয়াসে সংস্কৃতির পরিচয় দিতে পারে। বিবর্তনের যে পর্যায়ে এসে মানুষ সংস্কৃতি সৃষ্টি করতে সক্ষম হয়েছে তার পূর্ব পর্যন্ত অন্য প্রাণীর সঙ্গে মানুষের পার্থক্য ছিল না। জীবনযাত্রার মধ্য দিয়ে মানুষের নিজেকে এবং নিজের সঙ্গে পরিবেশকে সুন্দর, সমৃদ্ধ ও উন্নত করার যে প্রবণতা, চিন্তা ও চেষ্টা লক্ষ্য করা যায়, তারই মধ্যে নিহিত থাকে তার সংস্কৃতি। ব্যক্তির জীবনে যেমন, সমষ্টির জীবনেও তেমনি সংস্কৃতিচেতনা ও সংস্কৃতি আছে। দর্শন, বিজ্ঞান ও শিল্পকলা সৃষ্টির মধ্য দিয়ে, উন্নতিশীল রাষ্ট্রযুবস্থা, সমাজব্যবস্থা ও জীবনপদ্ধতি প্রবর্তনের মধ্য দিয়ে মানুষ তার সাংস্কৃতিক সামর্থ্যের পরাকাষ্ঠা প্রদর্শন করে থাকে। সংস্কৃতির মর্মে আছে উন্নত হওয়ার ও উন্নত করার এবং সমৃদ্ধ হওয়ার ও সমৃদ্ধ করার প্রবণতা, ইচ্ছা, আকাঙ্ক্ষা ও চেষ্টা। সংস্কৃতির সঙ্গে সম্পর্ক আছে রুচি, পছন্দ, সমাজব্যেধ, আহার্য, ব্যবহার্য, পরিপার্শ্ব, বিচারক্ষমতা, গ্রহণ-বর্জন ও প্রয়াস-প্রচেষ্টার।

38 তম BCS রিটেন English-এর বিস্তারিত সমাধান

Step # 01

passage না পড়েই চলে গেলাম প্রশ্নে। চোখ বুলিয়ে 2 সেকেন্ডেই বুঝে ফেললাম যে Question # 1-এর (a) থেকে (j) উত্তর করতে হলে passage পড়তে হবে। তাই চলে গেলাম Question # 2, 3 এবং 4-এ। দ্রুত পড়ে বুঝলাম এগুলো সবই vocabulary কেন্দ্রিক প্রশ্ন। # 4-এ sentence লিখতে হবে। তাই, এটাতে সময় ক্ষেপন হবে, তথা, time-consume করবে। আর # 2-এ বললো contextual clue ব্যবহার করে শুধু meaning বের করতে। পড়ে দেখা যাচেছ # 3 হলো easiest। তাই, এটাই আগে answer করার decision নিলাম।

Step # 02

acquiescence (অ্যাকুয়ি-য়ে-সেন্স্) অর্থ হলো নীরবে রাজি হওয়াটা।
এটার verb হলো acquiesce (অ্যাকুয়িস্) = নীরবে রাজি হওয়া বা সম্মতি জানানো।
অতএব, উত্তর লিখতে হবে, (a) acquiesce।

English শেখার Tips

English-এর সবচেয়ে কঠিন পরীক্ষা হলো GMAT; এটা IELTS-এর চেয়েও কঠিন।
এই GMAT পরীক্ষায় আমি কিন্তু আমেরিকানদেরকেও
English-এর দক্ষতায় হারিয়ে দিয়েছিলাম !! অথচ, মজার ব্যাপার হলো
আমি কখনোই English to English অর্থ শিখি নাই।
ছোটকাল থেকে আমি সবসময় English শব্দের বাংলা অর্থ শিখেছি।

Step # 03

(b)-তে লিখতে হবে assume (অ্যাসিউ্ম্ = মনে করা, ধরে নেয়া)-এর noun। আমি আগের থেকেই জানি, assumption (অ্যাসাম্শন্ = ধরে নেয়ার কাজটা) শব্দটার অর্থ।

ফলে, assume-এর noun যে assumption,
সেটা বের করে ফেলাটা আমার জন্য সহজ হয়ে গিয়েছে।
এখানে আরেকটা ব্যাপার share করছি।
কোন্ শব্দের noun কোন্টা, verb-এর form কী, কিংবা adjective-এর রূপ কী,
এভাবে কিন্তু <u>আমি</u> কখনোই vocabulary শিখি নাই।
কিংবা, তালিকা ধরে একই শব্দের verb, noun, adjective, adverb-এর
form-গুলো আমি কখনোই শিখি নাই।

বাংলা ভাষাও কিন্তু আমরা বিশেষ্য, বিশেষণ বা ক্রিয়ার শব্দগুলো তালিকা ধরে কখনোই শিখিনা। বাংলা শিখেছি আমরা অর্থ বুঝে বুঝে ব্যবহারের মাধ্যমে। তেমনি, <u>আমি</u> English শিখেছি বাংলা অর্থ বুঝে sentence-এ ব্যবহারের মাধ্যমে।

Step # 04

3 (c)-তে assertion-এর verb লিখতে হবে।

assertion (অ্যাসার্-শন্) অর্থ দৃঢ় দাবি; জোর দিয়ে বলা হয়েছে এমন। যেমনः

Mother's assertion of her son's innocence finally got the son freed from jail.

(= পুত্রের নির্দোষিতার ব্যাপারে মায়ের দৃঢ় দাবি অবশেষে জেল থেকে পুত্রকে মুক্তি দিলো।)

তুমি একটু সচেতনভাবে খেয়াল করো: এভাবে আমি একটা sentence-এ assertion শব্দটা ব্যবহার করে দেখিয়ে দিলাম এবং বাক্যটার বাংলা অর্থও লিখলাম।

খেয়াল করো

এটাই হলো WORD শিখার সঠিক পদ্ধতিঃ

বড় বড় English বাক্যে ব্যবহারের মাধ্যমে

বাক্যের অর্থ বুঝে নতুন WORD শিখলে সহজেই অনেক বেশি দিন মনে থাকে।

assertion শব্দটির verb হলো assert (অ্যা-সার্ট্) = জোর দিয়ে কোনো কিছু বলা।

∴ 3 (c) assert।



BCS রিটেন English : সিলেবাস ভিত্তিক প্রশ্ন ও বিষ্ঠারিত সমাধান

u 40 তম BCS রিটেন English Question 2019	513 - 516
🗹 বিস্তারিত ব্যাখ্যা	517 - 543

Part-A: Reading Comprehension

প্রশ্ন নং	Questions: Theme, Grammar & usage, Summary & Letter	शृष्ठी नः
1	Thematic Questions	522 - 528
1	Answer the following questions in your own words.	
	Questions: Grammar & usages (Q # 2 - 5)	517 510
2	Write the meanings of the words in English using contextual clues:	517 - 518
3	Fill in the empty cells according to their parts of speech:	518 - 519
4	Give synonyms for the following words and make sentences:	519 - 520
5	Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases:	520 - 521
6	Summary Writing	529 - 530
0	Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words).	329 - 330
	A letter to editor on thematic issue	
7	Write a letter to editor of an English Daily highlighting the	531 - 532
	gruesome aspects of child labour and the urgency to stop it.	

⊃ Part-A: Questions # 1 − 7-এর একসাথে Answer 533 - 534

Part-B: Essay and Translation

প্রশ্ন নং	Question and Solutions	পৃষ্ঠা नং
08	Write an essay in about 1000 words on any one of the following topics:	535 - 540
	(a) Literature and Society	535 - 536
	(c) Corruption: The Invincible Monster	537 - 540
09	Translate the following text into Bangla :	541 - 542
10	Translate the following text into English :	542 - 543

	38 তম BCS রিটেন English Question 2018 02	2 - 05
V	বিস্তারিত ব্যাখ্যা 0	6 - 50

Part-A: Reading Comprehension

4 Give synonyms for the following words and make sentences: 5 Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences without changing the meaning it conveys: 6 Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: 7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). 8 Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 9 31 - 000	প্রশ্ন নং	Questions: Theme, Grammar & usage, Summary & Letter	পৃষ্ঠা নং
Answer the following questions in your own words. 2	1		023 - 020
Write the meanings of the words in English using contextual clues: 3 Fill in the empty cells according to their parts of speech: 4 Give synonyms for the following words and make sentences: 5 Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences without changing the meaning it conveys: 6 Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: 7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). 8 Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 1008 - 011 006 - 008 017 - 000 017 - 000 030 - 000 031 - 000	1	Answer the following questions in your own words.	023 - 027
Write the meanings of the words in English using contextual clues: Fill in the empty cells according to their parts of speech: Give synonyms for the following words and make sentences: Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences without changing the meaning it conveys: Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 31 - 000	2	Questions: Grammar & usages (Q # 2 - 6)	008 011
4 Give synonyms for the following words and make sentences: 5 Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences without changing the meaning it conveys: 6 Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: 7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). 8 Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 9 31 - 000		Write the meanings of the words in English using contextual clues:	008 - 011
5 Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences without changing the meaning it conveys: 6 Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: 7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). 8 Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 1017 - 000 1030 - 000 1031 - 000	3	Fill in the empty cells according to their parts of speech:	00 6 - 00 8
without changing the meaning it conveys: 6 Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: 7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 031 - 000	4	Give synonyms for the following words and make sentences:	012 - 016
without changing the meaning it conveys: 6 Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases: 7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). 8 Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 9 031 - 000	5	Break down the following sentence into four simple sentences	017 000
7 Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words). 030 - 000 Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance 031 - 000	3	without changing the meaning it conveys:	017 - 000
Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance	6	Make sentences of your own with each of the words and phrases:	018 - 019
	7	Summarize the passage in your own words (100 words).	0 30 - 000
of rational thinking in social and national life.	o	Write a letter to editor of an English Daily on growing importance	021 000
	0	of rational thinking in social and national life.	031 - 000

 Part-A: Questions # 1 − 8-এর একসাথে Answer
 032 - 033

Part-B: Essay and Translation

প্রশ্ন নং	Question and Solutions	পৃষ্ঠা नং
9	Write an essay in about 1000 words on any one of the following topics:	034 - 040
	(a) The Rohingyas: Victims of Genocide	034 - 035
	(b) Blue Economy in Bangladesh: Prospects and Challenges	036 - 038
	(c) Impact of Social Media on Young Generation	039 - 040
10	Translate the following text into Bangla :	041 - 048
11	Translate the following text into English :	049 - 050

□ 37 তম BCS রিটেন English Question 2017	61 - 65
🗹 বিস্তারিত ব্যাখ্যা	66 - 125

Part-A: Reading Comprehension

প্রশ্ন নং	Questions: Theme, Grammar & usage, Summary & Letter	পৃষ্ঠা নং
1	Answer the questions. Write the answers in your own sentences having your own wordings and phrasing:	0 77 - 0 90

2	Questions related to grammar & usage (Q # 2 - 6)	0 66 - 0 67
	Guess meanings of the words/expressions using contextual clues:	000 - 007
3	Fill in the table by putting words according to their parts of speech:	068 - 069
4	Join the sets of sentences into one sentence.	073 - 076
5	Write a sentence with each of the following words.	07 0 - 07 2
6	Summarize the passage in your own words in 100 words.	091 - 093
7	Write a feature to the editor of a renowned English Daily on "The role	094 - 095
	and importance of tannery in making hides and skins into leather".	

 Part-A: Questions # 1 − 7-এর একসাথে Answer
 096 - 098

Part-B: Essay and Translation

প্রশ্ন নং	Question and Solutions	পृष्ठी नः
8	Write an essay in about 1000 words on any one of the following topics.	0 99 - 111
	(a) Importance of Protecting Our Environment.	0 99 - 102
	(b) Problems and Prospects of Handicraft Sector in Bangladesh.	103 - 107
	(c) Bengali New Year Festival.	108 - 111
9	Translate the following text into Bangla :	112 - 118
10	Translate the following text into English :	119 - 125

Part-A: Reading Comprehension

প্রশ্ন নং	Questions: theme, grammar & usage, summary & letter	পৃষ্ঠা নং
	Thematic Questions	
1	Answer the question. Write the answers in your own sentences	174 - 184
	having your own wordings and phrasing:	
2	Questions: Grammar & usage (Q # 2 - 5)	166 - 000
2	Guess meanings of words/expressions using contextual clues:	
3	Fill in the table by putting words according to their parts of speech:	167 - 168
4	Join the sets of sentences into one sentence.	168 - 171
5	Write a sentence with each of the following words / expressions.	172 - 173
6	Summarize the passage in your own words in 100 words.	184 - 187
7	Write a feature to the editor of a renowned English Daily on - "The	187 - 190
	growing importance of tolerance in our social and national life".	10/ - 190
→ Pa	rt-A: Questions # 1 – 7-এর একসাথে Answer	191 - 193

Part-B: Essay and Translation

প্রশ্ন নং	Question and Solutions	পৃষ্ঠা নং
8	Write an essay in about 1000 words on any one of the following topics:	194 - 203
	(a) Development activities in Bangladesh.	194 - 196
	(b) Global climate crisis.	197 - 200
	(c) Bangladeshi culture.	201 - 203
9	Translate the following passage into Bangla :	204 - 208
10	Translate the following passage into English :	209 - 218

🗖 35 তম BCS রিটেন English Question 2015 232 - 236	
🗹 বিস্তারিত ব্যাখ্যা	

Part-A: Reading Comprehension

প্রশ্ন নং	Questions on Theme, Grammar & usage, Summary & Letter	পৃষ্ঠা নং
1	Thematic Questions Answer the question. Write the answers in your own sentences having your own wording and phrasing:	250 - 260
2	Questions: Grammar & usage (Q # 2 - 5) Write meanings of the following five words used in the passage. Choose the appropriate meanings:	238 - 239
3	Fill in table by putting words in the empty cells according to their parts of speech:	239 - 242
4	Correct following run-ons by using appropriate subordinates (such as, although, because, after, as, while, etc.):	245 - 249
5	Use appropriate capitalization, punctuation and quotation marks where required:	243 - 244
6	Summary Writing Summarize the passage in your own words in 100 words.	260 - 263
7	A letter to editor on thematic issue Write a letter to the Editor of the newspaper in which the passage appeared as a feature, responding to the news on Bangabandhu 1.	264 - 267

 Part-A: Questions # 1 – 7-এর একসাথে Answer
 268 - 270

Part-B: Essay and Translation

প্রশ্ন নং	Questions	পৃষ্ঠা নং
8	Write an essay in about 1000 words on any one of the following topics:	272 - 281
	(a) The Rise of Religious Extremism as a Global Threat.	272 - 275
	(b) Nature Vs Nurture.	276 - 278
	(c) How I See Myself 10 Years From Now.	279 - 281
9	Translate the following passage into Bangla :	282 - 285
10	Translate the following passage into English :	286 - 295

BCS রিটেন English-এর New সিলেবাস অনুযায়ী

অধ্যায়ভিত্তিক বিস্তারিত সমাধান ও Practice

অধ্যায় নং	Content	পৃষ্ঠা নং
01	Splitting long sentences into simple	051 - 060
02	Joining sentences	126 - 159
	Practice with solve: Joining sentences	143 - 157
03	Correction: Run-on sentence	219 - 231
	Practice with solve: Correct run-ons	223 - 231
04	Vocabulary ও বাক্য গঠন নিয়ে যত প্রশ্নের ব্যতিক্রমী সমাধান	296 - 339
	Practice with solve: Vocabulary and sentence-making	325 - 339
	Changing of Parts of speech & Suffix-Prefix	340 - 386
05	Practice ও বিস্তারিত সমাধান: Changing parts of speech	374 - 383
	Practice with answer: Changing Parts of speech	384 - 386
06	Capitalization & Punctuation	387 - 403
	Practice with solve: Punctuation and capitalization	401 - 403
07	Transformation: Simple-Complex-Compound	404 - 419
08	হাতে কলমে Essay রাইটিং	420 - 446
	Translation সমাধান	447 - 485
09	Translate the following passage / text into English	447 - 468
	Translate the following passage / text into Bangla	469 - 485
10	Reading Skill	486 - 503
11	Important Essays for coming BCS	504 - 512